
Report from the Accrediting Commission  
 

March 30, 2018 
 

In accordance with its procedure for Notification and Information Sharing (Section X.F.&G.), Part II 
Processes and Procedures, DEAC Accreditation Handbook) and 34 Code of Federal Regulations 
§602.26(e)(1), the Distance Education Accrediting Commission (DEAC) provides written notice to the U.S. 
Secretary of Education, the appropriate state licensing or authorizing agencies, the appropriate 
accrediting organizations, and the public if an accredited institution decides to resign or voluntarily 
withdraw from accreditation or elects not to renew its accreditation. 
 
The following institution has elected to voluntarily withdraw from accreditation, effective March 21, 2018.  
DEAC is providing this notice in addition to complying with the accreditation online collection system. 
 

• Henley-Putnam University, 2107 North First Street, Suite 210, San Jose, CA 95131. 
 
The following institutions elected not to renew accreditation.  The accreditation for the institutions 
named below will lapse, effective March 31, 2018. 
 

• California National University for Advanced Studies, 18520 Hawthorne Boulevard, First Floor, 
Torrance, CA  90504. The institution completed a teach-out of students on January 19, 2018, 
and will close on June 20, 2018. 

 
• Inste Bible College, 3202 SW Third Street, Ankeny, Iowa 50023 

 
• Middleton Academy, 3460 Commission Court, Suite 200, Woodbridge, VA 22192 


